
To All REC Users:

Here at last is the long awaited release of Beta-K. While a
couple of nasty little bugs were discovered and fixed with this
release, most of the release was either tuning or enhancement. There
are required changes to the configuration file that you must make. If
you do not, REC most likely will still run although not in the way you
expect.

The major change in this release is multiple echo-lists per echo-
hub. This will affect REC's security routines so please read the
Beta-K release notes carefully. To help you resolve problems in this
and other areas quickly and easily, the Dump Report (/V option) now
shows complete security information for each echo. You most likely
will wish to produce at least one of these reports and read it when
you upgrade to this beta. You might be surprised at what you find
out.

The beta release notes (BETA-K.PRN) have full details on what has
changed, and need to be read even if you have been following the
support echo. You will only earn problems for yourself if you do not.

Please get any problems with this beta reported back to me as
soon as possible, so I can get them resolved quickly. I'd like to put
Beta-L out within a month and the live release within of month of that
release. To do this I need your help.

Thanks for using Remote Echo Control. To those of you who have
registered, I also say thank you. To those that haven't registered,
please do so. The cost of a net-mail message to my system is a pretty
cheap registration fee, especially with full FidoNet net-mail routing.

Later!

Daniel S. Fitch
Author of Remote Echo Control (REC)
February 16, 1993
The REC Room BBS, Denver CO USA
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